Blackboard 9.1 Upgrade Status Announcement for Faculty (March 2012)
CUNY Upgrade to Blackboard 9.1 Status Update
Dear Colleagues:

Work is continuing on the CUNY-wide upgrade to Blackboard 9.1 scheduled for this June, and we’d like to take this opportunity to give you a status update.

It is now possible to go into a little more detail regarding the timeline of the project.  Progress continues on the upgrade and is on track for the June timeframe we’ve set, with all Summer 2012 courses taking place in the new Blackboard 9.1 environment.  The project team conducted initial user acceptance testing in mid-February, and a testing and training environment is currently available to all Faculty.

We are also pleased to announce that within the next few days, the CUNY’s new Blackboard Information website will be live at  www.cuny.edu/blackboard The new website features news, a project timeline, training resources, user guides, and serves as a means of bringing you the most up-to-date Blackboard resources at our disposal. More details on the system upgrade can be found at http://www.laguardia.edu/Departments/ISMD/BlackBoard/Blackboard-9-1/
Local campus training on Blackboard 9.1 has begun this month.  We encourage you to check the Training Calendar for more information. Go to: http://www.laguardia.edu/workshops/ 

Over the next few months, we will begin hosting a number of Blackboard training events that will help you prepare for Blackboard 9.1.  A “Sneak Peak at Bb 9.1” demonstration is currently being offered by the training team during the month of March.  Shortly after that, we will start offering the following hands-on faculty workshops: Getting Started with Blackboard 9.1, What’s New in Blackboard 9.1, and Blackboard 9.1 Course Design Basics.  Student training will begin closer to the end of the Spring semester.  

Please watch for our website http://www.laguardia.edu/Departments/ISMD/BlackBoard/Home/ and email announcements for specific dates.

The actual upgrade of CUNY’s production Blackboard environment is scheduled to take place over Memorial Day weekend in May, with the target “go-live” date for the new Blackboard 9.1 set for Tuesday, May 29th.  Due to scheduling restraints, this unavoidably coincides with the first day of classes on many campuses.

Upon consideration of this tight timeframe, we are asking faculty to develop their Spring 12 Session II courses in the current Blackboard 8.0 environment so that these courses are in place following the upgrade.  Additionally, having the Summer courses in the Blackboard 8.0 environment also will allow us to use Blackboard 8.0 as a fallback should the upgrade encounter unexpected difficulties.  Fall courses will be posted to the Blackboard 9.1 environment in mid-to-late June, just a few weeks later than normal.

Please feel free to contact the Blackboard Support team with questions, concerns, or your thoughts on the upgrade.  The next several months promise to be a busy time for Blackboard at LaGuardia but Blackboard 9.1 introduces several innovative new features that we are sure you will find useful.

The Blackboard Support Group
Melina Vargas, Blackboard System Administrator
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Phone: 718-482-6121  718-482-6117  718-482-8877

Email: blackboardsupport@lagcc.cuny.edu 
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Room: B-333b

Phone: 718-482-6198
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